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FINANCE AND AUDIT COMMITTEE APPROPRIATION TRANSFERS 

D

DEPARTMENTAL 
File No. 11-1


(Journal, December 16, 2010)

Action Required


Finance Committee


WHEREAS, department requests for transfers within their own accounts have been received by the Department of Administrative Services, Fiscal Affairs, and the Director finds that the best interests of Milwaukee County will be served by allowance of such transfers;


THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Director, Department of Administrative Services, is hereby authorized to make the following transfers in the 2011 appropriations of the respective listed departments:
	
	
	
	
	
	From
	
	To

	1)
	5081– Architecture & Engineering Services
	
	

	    
	6637
	
	R/M Computer Equipment
	
	 
	
	 $30,000

	
	5081– Architecture & Engineering Services
	
	

	
	5199
	
	Salaries-Wages
	
	$30,000
	
	


An appropriation transfer of $30,000 is requested by the Director of the Department of Transportation and Public Works (DTPW) and the Director of DTPW-Architecture, Engineering & Environmental Services to increase expenditure authority for the acquisition of computer maintenance software by $30,000 and decrease salaries-wages authority by $30,000. 

Due to an increase in license agreement for VFA (i.e. the County’s computerized asset management

System) and the addition of another AE/ES “user” of the system, the department indicates an additional $7,000 in expenditures above budget is required.  The department also under-budgeted the maintenance costs related to its cost and scheduling software, requiring an additional $3,000 in expenditures above budget.  

The department uses AutoCAD software in order to process engineering plans and drawings developed by its staff.  In 2010, Eagle Point software merged with AutoCAD which resulted in the department having to upgrade its current AutoCAD usage to the combined Eagle Point/AutoCAD for 2011.  The costs for the upgrade were not included in the maintenance agreement for 2011 (as assumed by the department), and therefore, not budgeted. In order for the department to continue its use of AutoCAD software, an additional $20,000 in expenditures is needed.  

There is no tax levy impact from this transfer.  

TRANSFER SIGNED BY THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE 09/14/11.
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